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Winthrop School Committee 

Winthrop, Massachusetts 

 

A special meeting of the Winthrop School Committee was held on Tuesday, January 2, 2018 in the Principal 

Conference Room 102, Winthrop High School, 400 Main Street, Winthrop, MA.  Carla Vitale, Town Clerk, called 

the meeting to order at 7:32pm. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

Present:  Mr. Capobianco, Mr. Fabiano, Mr. Martucci, Ms. Powell, Mr. Perrin, Mr. Vecchia 

 

Carla Vitale led the Committee in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Also meeting with Committee: 

Carla Vitale, Town Clerk 

Lisa A. Howard, Superintendent of Schools 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Election of Chairperson & Vice Chairperson 

 

Mr. Martucci made a Motion to elect Tino Capobianco as Chair.  Mr. Vecchia seconded the Motion. 

Mr. Capobianco-yes, Mr. Fabiano-yes, Mr. Martucci-yes, Ms. Powell-yes, Mr Perrin-yes, Mr. Vecchia-yes. 

A unanimous vote. 

 

Mr. Martucci made a Motion to elect Brian Perrin as Vice Chair.  Ms. Powell seconded the Motion. 

Mr. Capobianco-yes, Mr. Fabiano-yes, Mr. Martucci-yes, Ms. Powell-yes, Mr Perrin-yes, Mr. Vecchia-yes. 

A unanimous vote. 

 

Town Clerk Vitale swore in Tino Capobianco and Brian Perrin.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

At 7:37pm, Mr. Martucci made a Motion to adjourn. Mr. Vecchia seconded the Motion. 

Mr. Capobianco-yes, Mr. Fabiano-yes, Mr. Martucci-yes, Ms. Powell-yes, Mr Perrin-yes, Mr. Vecchia-yes. 

A unanimous vote. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Patricia Hames 

Executive Secretary to the Superintendent of Schools 

 

 

 

 


